Dear Parents

The children have been very busy this week, helping to make a new small world area in the playground with astro-
turf and cable reels. They also went on an adventure to the garden area at the back of the playground where we
looked at the plants (and weeds) and talked about how things grow. The children picked some flowers and leaves to
have in the classroom. Please can your child bring in a pair of wellies if they haven’t already for the next time we
go to the garden area as it is quite muddy.

On Wednesday the children celebrated Remembrance Day by watching a video about a bunny, which can be found
here. We talked about how the bunny was feeling and what the children noticed in the video. The children then
created lovely poppies in black frames with lots of lovely craft material. The children carefully thought about what
they needed to make their poppy. They also made poppies out of tissue paper, which we have kept for their
journals.

The children have loved finding clipboards to take around the classroom with them for their drawings. They made
lovely cards for Mitzvah Day to give to people isolating in the community.

In Jewish Studies we have been learning about the story of Rivka and Yitzhak meeting at the well. We focussed on
the power of water, of all the things we need water for and how difficult it was in the olden days when there was no
tap to get water from. To understand the role of water, we started a Science experiment by picking some rosemary
from the garden and putting some sprigs in water and some without water and we look forward to seeing what
happens to the two different plants.

Shabbat Shalom

Miss Genn and Mrs Talisman



https://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episode/b04p4zsl/poppies

